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Prior to the chapter meeting, Dr. Enemund Meullion Chapter members, Fort Jesup 
C.A.R. members, LASSAR Ladies Auxiliary members, and guests met at the grave of Dr. 
Enemund Meullion for the Annual Wreath Laying in Old Rapides Cemetery. Allie Tarver, 
the Louisiana State C.A.R. President, placed a wreath along with others from the Dr. 
Enemund Meullion Chapter, the Natchitoches Chapter, and the LASSAR Ladies Auxiliary. 

The regular bimonthly meeting of the Dr. Enemund Meullion Chapter of the Louisiana 
Society Sons of the American Revolution was held at Fo1is Randolph & Buhlow Visitors 
Center in Pineville, LA. 

President Gervais Compton called the meeting to order with nine members and nine 
guests in attendance. Compton welcomed everyone and asked for an introduction of guests. 

Chaplain Clyde Neck opened the meeting with the Invocation and then Charles Neal 
led the Pledge of Allegiance. Compton led the Pledge to the SAR. 

Marlene Sawrie led the membership as everyone sang "Happy Birthday" to Past 
President Mike Sawrie. Compton later thanked Marlene for sharing Mike's birthday cake. 

Guest Speaker Michael Wynne talked about Alexander Fulton, the founder of the 
Town of Alexandria, LA. President Compton presented him with a Certificate of 
Appreciation. 

September's meeting minutes will be reviewed at the November meeting. 

In new business, a motion was made, seconded, and passed to nominate the current 
Officers for 2025. 

Vice President Cheryl Morock of the LASSAR Ladies Auxiliary asked the 
membership how they liked the chicken and dumplings with homemade rolls. Everyone 
agreed that the food was great and delicious. Marlene Sawrie discussed the involvement of 
the Ladies Auxiliary at the 2027 Congress in New Orleans, LA. 

Secretary Brent Morock repo1ied that the current chapter account balance is 
$4,367.70, 

$1,740 is earmarked for dues. He stated that the chapter has 71 members. 1 Supplemental and 
1 New applications are at National. 3 Supplementals were approved and registered on 11 
October, 60 weeks after National received them. 

The next meeting will be at 11:30 AM on November 16th at Forts Randolph & Buhlow 
Visitors Center in Pineville, LA. 
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A motion was made, seconded. and passed to adjourn the meeting. 

Neck offered a closing prayer and President Compton led the SAR Recessional. 
 

Brent Morock 
Secretary 


